COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM ALLOCATION COMMITTEE MEETING October 24, 2019 11:00 a.m.

MINUTES

The Allocation Committee met at 11:00 a.m. on Thursday, October 24, 2019, in the Conference Room of the Genesee County Metropolitan Planning Commission (GCMPC), 1101 Beach Street, Room 223, Flint, Michigan.

I. CALL TO ORDER

Christine Durgan called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Present: Brad Dick, Christine Durgan, David Martin, Kim Courts, Sheila Taylor, Stephen Fuhr, and Terry Peck.

Absent: Ellen Ellenburg, Mark Emmendorfer, Jeff Lutze, and Paula Zelenko.

Others Present: Damon Fortney and Nichole Odette.

III. MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 22, 2019 MEETING

Motion: Action: Approve, Moved by Stephen Fuhr, Seconded by Kim Courts, to approve the minutes of the August 22, 2019 meeting as presented.

Motion passed unanimously.

IV. BUDGET TRANSFER REQUEST – FLUSHING TOWNSHIP

Damon Fortney explained that Flushing Township has completed their 2017 Removal of Architectural Barriers project with \$1,922.45 in funds remaining. The Township has requested to move the remaining funds to their 2017 Blight Elimination & Prevention project, which will help to fund the demolition of two blighted properties. The project is expected to be completed by the end of the year.

Motion: Action: Approve, Moved by Terry Peck, Seconded by David Martin, to approve the transfer of \$1,922.45 from Flushing Township's 2017 Removal of Architectural Barriers project to the Township's 2017 Blight Elimination & Prevention project.

Motion passed unanimously.

V. BUDGET TRANSFER REQUEST - VIENNA TOWNSHIP

Damon Fortney explained that Vienna Township completed two 2018 Public Facilities Improvements projects this summer, one to pave a municipal parking lot and another to replace the floor tile at the Clio Area Senior Center. The paving project came in under

budget and the remaining \$19,584 in funds were transferred to the floor replacement project. The floor replacement project is now complete, with \$9,791.60 in funds remaining. Vienna Township is requesting to transfer the remaining funds to their 2018 Blight Elimination & Prevention project, which will help fund the demolition of additional homes. The project is expected to be completed by the end of the year.

Motion: Action: Approve, Moved by Kim Courts, Seconded by Steven Fuhr, to approve the transfer of \$9,791.60 from Vienna Township's 2018 Public Facilities Improvements project to the Township's 2018 Blight Elimination & Prevention project. Motion passed unanimously.

VI. 2020-2024 CONSOLIDATED PLAN UPDATE

Damon Fortney explained that the 2020-2024 Genesee County Consolidated Plan for the Community Development Program contains the needs within the County and the goals to address those needs using CDBG, HOME, and ESG funding over the next five years. The Plan currently includes 2020 CDBG projects and the 2020 HOME and ESG projects will be added following the upcoming call for projects. The Consolidated Plan is usually drafted in the spring prior to the start of the program year; however, staff wanted to include the Plan within the Genesee: Our County, Our Future planning document. A public comment period and approval for the 2020-2024 Genesee County Consolidated will take place next spring.

VII. HUD UPDATE

Sheila Taylor stated that the 2020 HOME and ESG call for projects will be released next week. The ESG applications are distributed through the Continuum of Care, while the HOME applications are sent to local units of government and home agencies, including Habitat for Humanity and Communities First.

During July, HUD performed an on-site monitoring review of the 2018 program year HOME and ESG programs. The HUD representative also visited Habitat for Humanity and two of the ESG funded agencies. The exit interview with the HUD representative went well and no concerns were reported. Staff has since received a letter from HUD indicating four findings were issued; two findings for the HOME program and two for the ESG program. Staff is drafting a response letter with supporting documentation to dispute all findings, as the four items were not requested for review by the HUD monitor.

Staff is currently in the final stages of completing the draft Genesee: Our County, Our Future plan. The draft plan will be presented to this committee for review and comment prior to requesting final approval.

HUD will check our bank account March 1st, which is sixty days prior to the start of the next program year, to ensure that not more than 1.5 times our annual allocation is left unspent. As of two weeks ago, approximately \$900,000 needed to be spent. Many road projects are just finishing, and local units are submitting year-ending billings, so staff will have a better idea of how much needs to be spent after the next couple of weeks.

Christine Durgan is now managing the Home Improvement Program and a second Inspector has been hired; however, staff is still looking for additional contractors to participate in the Program.

VIII. OTHER BUSINESS There was no Other Business.

IX. ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Durgan adjourned the meeting at 11:19 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Nichole Odette, Secretary Genesee County Metropolitan Planning Commission